
June 7, 2021

William Bryant, Nominating Committee Chairman 
C/O Dominic Sims, Chief Operating Officer
International Code Council, Birmingham District Office 
900 Montclair Road
Birmingham, AL 35213 

RE: ICC Board Nomination

Dear Chairman Bryant and Members of the Committee:

As President of the North Central Washington, (NCW), Chapter of the International Code 
Council I am writing in support of Mr. Donny Phips for election to Secretary/Treasurer to 
the ICC Board of Directors at the 2021 Annual Business Meeting in Pittsburg, 
Pennsylvania. His nomination was discussed by the NCWICC Board and a unanimous 
consensus was given by the membership to support him in this endeavor.

Mr. Phipps has shown true dedication to ICC and its membership through his continuing 
service on the ICC Board of Directors. Donny is an inspiration to emerging leaders as 
well as to those who have been in the industry a while. It is his willingness to share his 
experience and knowledge that makes him a true leader. So, we here at the North Central 
Washington Chapter will continue to support Mr. Phipps as he continues supports the 
membership and the ICC organization.   

Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,

Andie Lorenz CBO 
President NCWICC


